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Dear Friends, 

We had a very busy time in 
December and January. Finally I can 
write a couple of lines to update you 
about our ministry and life.

We are thankful for the following 
blessings and answered prayers: 

1. For our church as it continues to grow. 
We have slowly outgrown the coffee shop 
the past year. Sunday mornings are packed 
with around 100 people.
2. The Lord blessed every church event we 
had during the Holidays. We had an 
especially fun time together on New Year’s 
Eve with lots of fun games and a guest 
instructor who taught us Jewish and 
Scottish line dances. It was also a great 
“family time” of prayer and thanksgiving.
3. For 13 small Bible study groups (65 
people), which started last fall. People are 
hungry for fellowship and for studying 
God’s Word. He has blessed us.
4. For our youth group: Lots of new kids 
coming…around 25-30 High school kids 
attend our meetings.

5. For all the people who serve in the 
church. There is lots of work to do in 
order to convert the coffee shop into a 
church service. Thank God for a 
wonderful committed group of people 
who are willing to faithfully serve.
6. For our girls! They are fully behind us 
and always quick to serve and help out. It 
is a joy to do the church plant with them!
7. For my online MAC studies at 
Westminster Seminary. I love my classes 
and professors.
8. Rob preached through the book of 
Ephesians this past fall.
As we start the New Year, we are already 
busy planning. Many exciting things are 
waiting for us in 2018, We are praying for 
wisdom, guidance and the Lord's blessings 
in all that we feel He is leading us to do. 
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We would like to ask you to please pray 
for these things with us: 

1. Bible Study groups are restarting next 
week. We had two evenings in January with 
the leaders getting them ready to lead our 
study through the book of 1 Peter.

2. Youth. Some of our High school kids 
are also in Bible studies. We meet twice a 
month on Saturdays. Please pray for an 
awakening and spiritual growth among 
them.

3. Spring training times in our church 
have started – Rob is teaching Biblical 
Theology and Kálmán is teaching Spiritual 
Growth classes.

4. Membership weekend – March 23-24 
We only do this once a year. Please pray for 
many people to make a decision to commit 
themselves to the church and want to 
become members.

5. Family – Hajni turned 18, Csenge 16 – 
we need God’s guidance especially in 
making plans about Hajni’s further studies. 
Please pray for their spiritual growth and 
wisdom as well. For Rob as he leads the 
church and is seeking God’s guidance on 
many decision.

6. Travel to America in late May to mid 
July– safety, planning, visiting churches, 
people, and family. We would like to see as 
many of you as we can. It has been five 
years since we have been back as a family!

7. My studies at Westminster Seminary 
online MAC program. The classes are very 
demanding and take much of my time.

Finally, please pray for our finances as well, 
as we will need extra finances this year 
because of our trip back, and my tuition 
expenses. We have tasted and seen the 
Lord’s goodness so many ways throughout 
the past 18 years and trust that He will 
provide this year as well. Thank you for 
being a huge part of God’s blessing in our 
life and through you all we have 
experienced His faithfulness time and time 
again!

Please know how thankful we are for you. I 
always testify about your faithfulness here 
in Hungary when someone makes a 
comment about how our church is so 
blessed. I say to them, that you do not see 
the spiritual army behind it. If I would lift 
up the invisible curtain, you would see a 
faithful army lifting us up in prayer. We 
might be fighting here as visible "soldiers", 
but this battle belongs to the Lord, who 
raised up this wonderful army behind us!
Thank you for your prayers and love for us!

I will copy the link of our church's website 
here: http://sarokko.com/    
It is in Hungarian, but still I send it so you 
can see the Lord's work in pictures! 

In His unchanging love,

Tünde for the family 
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